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Asset and Highways Committee  
Clerks Report March 2023 

 
Actions taken and other points of information since last meeting.  
 

• The new grit bin has been delivered to the Village Hall and is awaiting 
installation. 

• Following a review of the grit/salt supplies, the handman reported that most of 
the bins in the parish were empty or very near empty and that there were 
limited stores available at Hook Farm. Recognising the increased usage of grit 
this year due to the cold weather, WSCC put in place a onetime offer for 
additional supplies, through collection from their depot- many thanks to Cllr 
Martin Robinson for agreeing to collect additional supplies for the parish, 
which he then distributed to the bins, with the assistance of the council 
handman.  

• The application to release S106 funds to purchase the portable SID device 
was approved by MSDC. The clerk has begun the process to purchase the 
SID  

• The Parish Tidy Day will take place on Saturday 25th March 2023, 9:30am 
meet at Finche Field, please encourage residents to attend.  

• A reminder that the Allotment Holders meeting will be on Saturday 1st April at 
10am in West Hoathly Village Hall  

 

Information relating to items on the agenda 
 

Item 6- Allotments  
The training session with Valens Water has now taken place and the legionella risk 
assessments have been shared with the committee via email.  The committee need 
to agree the next steps.  
 
 
Item 7- North Lane Recreation Ground 
 
Legionnaires  
The legionella risk assessment for the Public Toilets & Pavilion has been shared via 
email. The committee need to consider the next step.   
 
Pavilion 
The feedback from West Hoathly Football Club regarding the showers at the Pavilion 
has been emailed to councillors. 
 
Public Toilets 
The clerk has reported the faulty PIR light and it is awaiting repair.  
 
Item 8- Sharpthorne New Playground   
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Cllr Paul Brown and Cllr Amy Marshall have been working on a questionnaire 
proposal, this has been emailed to councillors.  
 
Once agreed, the consultation will be circulated after the elections in May.   
 
Item 9- Information circulated via email  
 
Item 10-  
 
A resident has requested that a white bar line to be painted on North Lane, adjacent 
to West Hoathly School outside 1 & 2   
 
Correspondence- circulated via email  
 
 


